
 

 
 

Minutes of the 2021 Annual General Meeting of Riverside Runners 
 
The 34th Annual General Meeting (AGM) of St Neots Riverside Runners was held at 8pm on 
Thursday 8th April 2021 via Zoom. 
 
The club Chairman, Sam Windebank, welcomed all attendees at the virtual meeting. 
 
Approval of last year's Minutes 
Sam Windebank proposed that the minutes of the 2020 AGM be approved. This was 
seconded by Norma Leckie and passed by the meeting. 
 
Secretary's Report 
Ann Ellmers read her Secretary's report. 
 
Treasurer's Report 
Sam Windebank read out the Treasurer's report on behalf of Malcolm Pritchard. Printed 
copies of the accounts were available for members to view on screen. Acceptance of the 
accounts was proposed by Malcolm Pritchard and seconded by Sam Windebank – passed by 
meeting. 
 
Chairman’s Report 
Sam Windebank read out her Chairman's report.  
 
Election of Officers 
The nominations for Officers and their positions were read out and were duly elected: 
Chairman – Sam Windebank 
Vice Chairman – Gary Barnes 
Secretary – Ann Ellmers 
Treasurer – Malcolm Pritchard 
Club Captain (Non-executive) – Rodrigo Santos 
 
Election of Committee 
The nominations for the remaining places on the committee were read out and were duly 
elected: 
Ali Wright – Membership 
Lee Radley 
Kellie Judd 
 
Level of Subscriptions/Joining fee 
The annual membership fee for next year (2022) will be kept the same as 2021 i.e. £11 + 
England Athletics affiliation fee (currently £15), with £5 new member subscription fee.  
 
Election of Auditor 
Sam Windebank thanked Natalie Fairbairn for auditing the accounts. Natalie has agreed to 
act as auditor next year – passed by meeting. 
 
Any Other Business 
None notified to the Secretary. 
 



 
 
 
2021 club charity 
We only had one charity nomination this year. 
This year's Club Charity will be Hunts Community Cancer Network, nominated by Ali Wright.  
 
HCCN: Working together and delivering a home based nursing service, our aim is to help 
people who are recovering from or living with cancer in the Hunts area to take back their 
lives and to play an active part in managing their health. The team is based at the 
Woodlands Cancer unit at Hinchingbrooke Hospital. They see patients at home, at work, in 
the hospital or even somewhere neutral for a cup of coffee. HCCN doesn’t just offer nursing 
care. We believe that the best way to help people get their lives back on track after cancer is 
to equip them with the skills they need in order to play a full part in managing their health 
now and into the future. 
 
 
The AGM was closed at about 8:30pm. 
 
 
Ann Ellmers, Secretary 
 


